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August 26, 2024 
 
 
Dear Dr. Whitaker: 
 
The Faculty Association demands that the Thornton Township High School Administration cease 
and desist from dictating that teachers make parent phone calls during their unassigned planning 
periods per the schedule you have established. 
 
We are writing in regard to your August 16, 2024 email that sets a schedule for calls to be 
performed during the unassigned planning period.   
 
You are seeking to violate our contract and unilaterally change our working conditions based on 
your email. 
 
Article 13 C 
“Organized Activities are meant to help facilitate and foster professional learning communities 
within the District’s teacher and learning community”.  
 
Administration has the right to set up in advance organized activities but the phone calls that are 
being directed do not fit this definition within the contract nor the intent behind the unassigned 
time as agreed to during the collective bargaining process. 
 
Sincerely, 
Dwayne Bearden   Ken Wendorff 
President    Executive Director 
 
 
  



 






